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Hello Everyone,

Well – there goes 2021!  Sadly we have had yet another year when we can mostly remember planned events that didn’t take place. This caused tremendous sadness and disappointment to many people, and yet a certain amount of relief to others whose responsibility it was to try and keep everyone safe.  It has been very difficult to try and find that balance between enthusiasm and caution, and inevitably there have been differences of opinions.  But now it’s time to look forward to 2022, discussing new ideas, planning events and trying to think positively about once again doing things with our donkeys, meeting old friends and making new ones.
Area Representatives are already asking for ideas of events people would like to attend, for example Picnic Walks, Activity Days, Morning and Afternoon Teas in the Garden, Guest Speakers and Demonstrations. If you have any good ideas or would like to help by volunteering to host an event, please contact any of the people listed at the top of this Newsletter – we would really appreciate your help and suggestions. 

Already planned for 2022 are the Countrytastic show at Easter, the Three Counties Show in June and the Malvern Autumn Show, all held at the Malvern Showgrounds.  The Equine Dentists will again be visiting this Region in May and will give a Talk and Demonstration at North Littleton, Worcestershire if requested.  Webster Walks are being planned - this year in support of the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary in Oxfordshire.  If you would like to hold one in your area please let us know.  A long walk is not necessary – perhaps more of a ramble, and it’s not necessary to try to create a big event – just a few friends, a mostly off-road route and a donkey or two is all that’s needed.
The Events we did manage to hold this year were very enjoyable and well attended.  We had two Webster Walks in Oxfordshire and Herefordshire, a Coffee Morning in Shropshire hosted by Carla Lowndes, and Polly Vachers’s visit to North Littleton during her epic 200 miles donkey drive from Oxfordshire to North Wales.
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West Region Awards

We have three awards in the West Region which are presented each year.  For 2021 the Special Donkey Cup has been awarded to Polly Vacher’s two donkeys Wizard and Muffin to acknowledge their long sponsored trek to Wales.  They received over £50,000 in donations which will be presented to the Multiple Sclerosis Research Charity.  

The Gofur Award, presented to someone who appears to remain in the background but is invaluable help for the donkey owner, has been awarded to Peter Vacher, Polly’s husband.  Peter supported Polly throughout the long months of preparation and Covid restriction related delays and then acted as back-up during her actual drive.  
The Bell Trophy is awarded each year to a donkey which has been ‘rescued’ in some way from trauma and distress, but is now enjoying being in a safe and happy home.  It has been awarded to Leslie Radcliffe’s donkey, Oiseau, who was rescued from an abattoir in France ten years ago.
Area Representatives

We are still without Area Representatives in the Shropshire and Staffordshire areas.  This is a really interesting and rewarding position where it is possible to feel part of a team of donkey loving people, working together to help donkeys and their owners – even if only to be a contact on the phone.  Please contact Lucy Evans or Claire Harper if you would like to be involved.  (Contact details at the head of this Newsletter).

The ‘Fab Farrier Award’

We now have nine Farriers in our Region who have been nominated for this Award and who have been presented with their certificate:  Mark Jones, Brad Brett, Daley Johnson, Alan Godsen, Jasper Smart, Tom Heath, Phil Brush, Glen Nott and Mike Kiernan.  It is really great to know there are Farriers in our area who can be relied upon to look after our donkeys’ feet.  These Farriers can be nominated by more than one owner.  If you would like to nominate your Farrier please contact Claire Harper for further details. 
Webster Donkey Walks

It’s lovely to hear about events people have held – here Angela and Peter Scales write about a Webster Walk they organised during the summer in Great Coxwell, Near Faringdon, Oxfordshire:  “The Walk was almost a non-event because the new tenant of the farm where we keep our donkeys was proving to be rather elusive and we did not know if we could walk on the land where we have walked in previous years.  When the day dawned it was very wet and very windy.  We set off along the bridle path intending to walk round the headland of a 20 acre field next to our donkey paddock.  As we headed into the wind Dora, one of our donkeys, decided that this was fun and much better than trekking along boring old pathways carrying heavy packs as she had done in her youth in Bulgaria.  Somehow I managed to avoid being pushed by her into patches of stinging nettles and burdock, while our other donkey, Fee, behaved impeccably (as she always does) and with one or two picnic stops we managed to walk along the more sheltered bottom of the field two or three times, and then back to the donkeys’ field.  We had good support from a number of people and raised a total of £600 for The Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall.”
Angela, Peter and Kate Scales also sent me this summary of the Webster Fund, 2020/2021:
“We are very happy to report that a total of £2,247.25 was donated to The Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary at Penryn, near Falmouth, Cornwall for 2020 and 2021.  This has helped the Sanctuary to purchase an Electronic Weighing Machine which was so desperately needed to accurately measure medication for the very sick donkeys admitted to them.

Planning permission has at last been given for the “Lonely and Primrose Donkey Hospital” but, when we visited in September 2021, there were grave concerns over the work needing to be done to upgrade 
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the electricity supply to the hospital.  This will involve laying electricity cables across land belonging to two different landowners.

Thank you to the West Region members and members from other Regions who have raised money for the Webster Fund in these trying times.  Your support is appreciated very much indeed.  Over the years, to date with your support, we have raised just under £25,000.
In 2022 we wish to raise funds for the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary towards the cost of insulation of electrical and water supply piping in their new Isolation Unit.

Our good wishes to everyone,

Angela, Peter and Kate.”
The Donkey Breed Society’s New Look Website

The DBS has a new look for its home web page at www.donkeybreedsociety.co.uk
Packed full of information for enthusiasts and fans of the donkey, the site promises to provide enhanced accessibility to all aspects of ownership and appreciation of donkeys.  From the acquisition of equine passports and the recording of transfer of ownership, which can be handled through the Society, to links to a range of fascinating seminars that cover a variety of veterinary topics, training and enrichment activities that keep donkeys healthy and happy, the site has all areas covered!

The DBS YouTube channel also provides lectures on Worms and Worming Parts 1 and 2, Feeding Your Donkey, Vaccinations, the Skin, Teeth, and Care of Donkey Feet.

Search:  Donkey Breed Society YouTube Channel

Donkey Dissertation Volunteers

A student, Rachel Gray, has requested that we include the following in our Newsletter:

I am an Animal Science student at the University of Reading and am currently planning my dissertation which I will be completing in 2022/2023.  My proposed title is “Management Strategies to Reduce Stress in Donkeys Visiting Care Homes”.

I will be testing a couple of simple strategies which may minimise stress and it is my hope that I will be able to conduct some meaningful research into an area that interests, and is important to me.  Currently I am still in the planning stage with my supervisor and considering feasibility of the project.

One of the biggest constraints in completing this project is finding enough donkeys for the study.  I would ideally be requiring 10 donkeys to visit care homes (who have past experience) on 8 occasions for 50 minutes at a time, with different strategies being employed each time (inside, outside, a break, no break).  Salivary samples would need to be taken with a swab at several key points before, during and after the visit so that I can measure levels of cortisol.  It is likely that I would also require some behavioural observations to be made.  These visits would need to take place between July and mid December 2022.

I am conscious that this is a significant investment of time and energy from everyone involved, including the donkeys.  If anyone might be interested in volunteering themselves and their donkeys please do contact me for further details.
I am primarily seeking people from the Eastern/South Eastern England, Bedfordshire, Berkshire, Buckinghamshire, Cambridgeshire, and Oxfordshire areas, however volunteers from further afield would be welcome.

If interested, please email me:  Rachelgray075@googlemail.co
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For Sale

(If there are any items you want to sell and would like to have advertised in these Newsletters, please let Claire Harper know.  No charge.)
Claire Harper still has a few things left for sale:

Several training (or Dressage) whips – black, white, purple or pink.   Perfect for Telling Touch

exercises.  £5.00 each.

Lunging Whip  £5.00

Driving Whip  £5.00

Get Knotted rope training halters – brand new and reduced to £15.00 each (usual price £20.00).  

Several Equine behaviour books including Monty Roberts, Pat Parelli, Mark Rashid,

Kelly Marks, Michael Peace, Tom Dorrance and Tellington-Touch.  All in very good condition.

Articles for sale with the proceeds to be donated to the Webster Fund:

Felt and leather donkey saddle - £12.00  Very good condition

Felt donkey saddle - £10.00  Very good condition

Leather in-hand showing lead.  2 metres long and in excellent condition.  £5.00

4 x thick fleece Fybatack leg wraps, 100% acrylic, 5” wide, 8 feet in length. Velcro fasteners,
  Good used condition.  Red colour.  £5.00 for the set.

2 x dark green elastic exercise leg bandages.  4 x 6 with Velcro and canvas fasteners.  Brand   
   new in perfect condition.  £5.00 the pair.
2 x Eqvalan Easy Wormers for the administration of Eqvalan worming paste without a struggle.      
   £1.00 each.

Spook-busting equipment:  tarpaulins, very large ball, small cones and marker discs, jump stands and boards.

Several donkey books, old and new.   Also several video cassettes on Equine Training methods, the Sidmouth Donkey Sanctuary, Health and Welfare.
Please contact Claire Harper if you would like to know more about any of these items.  

Best wishes for a happy and joyous Christmas and New Year to everyone,

Anna, Claire, John, Judy, Lucy and Sue.
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com 
